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Volume. 5   Issue. 6  

Thursday 24th  November  

Dear Parents / Carers and Friends of Bolingbroke,  

Thank you!  We are delighted with our parentsõ/carersõ contributions to fund our curriculum wish list.  

These contributions make a significant impact on the quality of provision for our children.  Next week 

I am meeting Justine Aspey (Chair of Parent Council) to discuss our priorities for 2017. 

Deborah Goodman will be working at the Academy one day a week to ensure that all our pupilsõ won-

derful achievements are given a platform to be celebrated on our website, local media and news.  If 

you have any ideas please email Deborah on d.goodman@arkbolingbrokeacademy.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our annual Concert by Candlelight is fast approaching.  Please buy your ticket in advance to avoid dis-

appointment.  

I wish you all a relaxing three-day weekend. 

Warmest wishes 

Ms Edis 

Principal 

CHRISTMAS JUMPER NON -UNIFORM DAY  

Friday 16th December  

£1 pay via Wisepay  

mailto:d.goodman@arkbolingbrokeacademy.org
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YEAR 9 BATTLEFIELDSõ TRIP: FRIDAY 18TH  NOVEMBER 2016  

By Ms Oliver  

On Friday 18th November, 42 Year 9 pupils from Bolingbroke Academy visited France and Belgium. We set 

off at 4.15am and travelled to France via Eurotunnel. When drove through France until we arrived in Bel-

gium. Our first stop was at the Yorkshire Trench. It is now surrounded by a modern composting manufac-

turer so when the pupils got off the coach, the first thing they noticed was the awful smell in the area! 

Here, pupils were able to walk in a preserved trench and see the layout of different trench lines. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After visiting the Yorkshire Trench, we made our way to Langemark Cemetery. This is a German cemetery 

and provides a stark contrast with that of Tyne Cot Cemetery which we visited afterwards. By this point, it 

was sleeting, very windy and extremely cold. Pupils explored the cemeteries and reflected on the loss of 

life and the reasons for the differences between the German cemetery and the alliesõ cemetery. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then, we made our way to the Hooge Crater Museum and trenches. Pupils changed into their wellington 

boots and old trainers before walking through the muddy, yet preserved trenches and craters. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our penultimate visit was to the In Flanders Fields Museum which is situated in the old cloth hall in Ypres. 

Pupils received poppy bracelets which could be used to engage with the interactive museum exhibits.  

 

 

HUMANITIES NEWS  


